
VNWC Meeting February 11, 2021 

Liz Mazzu, president welcomed everyone to the meeting held at the entrance to the Urban Forest.  

Kathy Price made a motion to approve the January 14, 2021 minutes. Laura Hester seconded the 

motion. The minutes were approved.  

Laura Hester, Vice President discussed the speaker who will be presenting at our March meeting. She 

gave an overview explaining how mats are made using plastic bags, like crocheting them, for the 

homeless. Laura asked members to bring their plastic bags to the March meeting. She will be including a 

reminder regarding the bags with the invitation. 

Members enjoyed an informative tour through the Urban Forest. Our tour guide, Greg Vines, answered 

questions from members. Members learned about phase 1 of the Urban Forest as well as the planned 

phase 2 of the Urban Forest.   

 

Liz Mazzu, President (substitute for Patricia Church, secretary)  


